Operations Committee Minutes
February 6, 2012
Mankato Workforce Center

Mankato, MN

Those present: Heather Gleason, Nancy Haag, Diane Halvorson, Jay Hancock, and Connie Hines
Staff Updates

Jay Hancock reported that Karla Tauer has been hired as the new Rehabilitation Counselor in the St. Peter office.  She will begin on February 15th.  

Connie Hines reported that Joshua Vrtacnik was hired at the Business Service Specialist in the Mankato WorkForce Center and Bill Meyer was hired as the Business Services Specialist in the Fairmont WorkForce Center.  They both started on February 6th. 
WorkForce One Rewrite

Heather Gleason reported that the WorkForce One system is going to be rewritten into a new software platform.  The expected launch for the new system is August 2015.  Heather has been involved in some of the meetings that report on the progress on the new system and will keep you informed on new developments.  

Training Day

Heather Gleason reminded the group that the Training Day is scheduled for February 29th.  Staff can submit R.S.V.P. via the SC WorkForce Council website.

Welding Training

Connie Hines reported that a welding training will be offered in Blue Earth beginning February 13th.  They received 36 applications for 12 training slots.  The training might be offered again depending on the success of the class and availability of the mobile training lab. 
National Career Readiness Credential

Connie Hines reported that the National Career Readiness Credential vouchers are available for program participants to take the testing at no charge.
Demand Occupations
Diane Halvorson reported that staff from MVAC, Job Service and Vocational Rehabilitation Services met to review the demand occupation list which includes about 100 occupations in demand in South Central Minnesota.  South Central has a goal to train and place 75% of individuals in demand occupations in WIA Adult and Dislocated Worker programs.   
Adult RFP

Diane Halvorson reported that a Request for Proposal is available to provide services to adults in target populations.  There was discussion about submitting a proposal to support career pathways including pre-classes for the Right Skills Now program, industrial maintenance, mechatronics or healthcare.  Diane has scheduled a meeting with partners this week to continue to brainstorm ideas.

MFIP Grant

Diane Halvorson reported that a grant proposal for MFIP Innovations funds was approved to provide services to teen parents on the MFIP program in the nine county area.  

Cost Allocation Plan

Diane Halvorson distributed and reviewed the Cost Allocation Plans with conference room usage updates.
Next Operations Committee Meeting

The next Operations Committee meeting will be held at 1:00 p.m. on Monday, March 5th.
